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When the USDA’s Dietary Guidelines are released later this
year, they’re sure to make waves in the nation’s food economy.
Updated every five years, the rules—the government’s official
line  on  what  Americans  should  eat  to  stay  healthy—inform
decisions  on  everything  from  agricultural  subsidies  to
government food assistance programs to school lunch.

But there’s one thing the new guidelines won’t touch: the
health of our environment.

In a statement posted Tuesday on the USDA website, Agriculture
Secretary Tom Vilsack and Health and Human Services Secretary
Sylvia Burwel announced that the guidelines will not include
recommendations about how to choose foods with the lightest
impact on the planet. The dietary guidelines, they wrote, are
not  “the  appropriate  vehicle  for  this  important  policy
conversation.”
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